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Safety & Security

Cameras were installed in one stairwell.
Cameras have been ordered for the rest of the points
Meet with SRO to identify potential high-frequency spots (Jeff B and Zach G)
Meet with maintenance to show spots and cameras are being ordered.
Cameras will be rolling all the time, rather than just when activated by motion.

AVID Update--WICOR Wednesday in-house PD is going well. AVID Showcase is November 30th
for our Demonstration School, which showcases our teaching strategies and all of the cool
things we do here. AVID shirts will be delivered shortly.

December 13th is the AVID Family STEAM night. Centennial Bank will provide dinner. There will
be competitive activities for families.

The video was cut down to 30 minutes, so we will create our own video for AVID parent night.

Volunteering for the holidays

Teachers will reach out to parents if they want assistance in their classrooms. We are
slowly allowing more people in the school.

PreK will have a singing event.

Title 1 Survey

Reminder--please complete survey if you have not already done so. The link can be
found on the FOCUS Parent Portal. The survey will close at the end of November and the
data collected will be shared at a January or February SAC meeting. Suggestions are
welcome--food seems to get everyone here. Child care is also a big request.

PFEP

The Parent and Family Engagement Plan is available on the Key Largo website under the
“For Parents” tab and “KLS Title I”.



If you would like to provide feedback or suggestions on the plan, Title I Staff will be
hosting a virtual feedback session this Thursday, November 18th at 8am, Noon, and
6pm. meet.google.com/ofn-yhvn-rtr

More information on the PFEP Feedback event is available on the MCSDPFE Facebook
page or @MSCDPFE

Free Reduced Lunch

FTE (Full Time Equivalent) is the count of students the State uses to provide funding for schools.

Preliminary Survey 2 results for Free/Reduced Lunch, and currently NO schools in our
District would qualify for Title I funds next year based on the percentages. The minimum
poverty percentage to qualify is currently 58.00% .  Title I “eligibility” will be determined
by this same information reported in Survey 3 scheduled for February 7-11, 2022. If we
can’t increase these numbers by then, the District could potentially lose roughly $2M in
Title I funds alone…not to mention other funding/expenses that are affected by this
status.

Enrollment is currently 786. Approximately 390 kids have not applied. We are doing a
class pizza party. We are also having a December event at the park with wifi and food to
increase applications. The District is funding this event.

3 full-time teachers, CHIPS Contact, Title I Contact, Afterschool Teachers/Tutors, possible
administrator.

Impact Cards-Government, military, section 8 housing, etc. impacts the district by about
$200,000. These must be completed through the Parent Portal in Focus.

COVID Updates-2 cases last week. No cases this week. Masks are now optional.

December 14th is the next meeting at CSHS for the MCSD School Board Meeting. PTA will meet
on their own for their drawing.

http://meet.google.com/ofn-yhvn-rtr

